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8. (20-1036)  Recommendation to receive 

supporting documentation into the record, 

conclude the public hearing, and adopt 

resolution continuing the Belmont Shore 

Parking and Business Improvement Area 

assessment levy for the period of October 1, 

2020 through September 30, 2021; and, 

authorize City Manager, or designee, to 

extend the agreement with the Belmont 

Shore Business Association for a one-year 

term.  (District 3)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com Very interested to see the discussion tonight, and 

what responsibilities for Climate Action the BSBA 

takes on for its members. 

10/20/2020

PUBLIC COMMENT: Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com Go Dodgers!

Make Exide Pay for their Pollution. 

10/20/2020
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REGULAR AGENDA: Robert Lynn-

Green

robertlynngreen@gmail.com Dear Councilmembers,

Abundant Housing LA supports the proposed 

Tenant Anti-Harassment Ordinance in Long Beach. 

Abundant Housing LA is a pro-housing education 

and advocacy organization working to help solve 

Southern California's housing crisis. 

Tenants in Long Beach have reported increasing 

and significant incidents of harassment throughout 

the City. We support legislation that would better 

define and codify illegal harassment activities, 

provide a landlord-tenant mediation service for 

conflict resolution, and stiffen penalties on abusive 

landlords. We believe that this ordinance will help to 

reduce this behavior. Creating this ordinance will 

prevent thousands of Long Beach residents from 

facing harassment. 

We thank you for proposing this Tenant Anti-

Harassment Ordinance, and encourage you to work 

with the City Attorney to ensure that the finalized 

ordinance receives a City Council vote this year. 

Sincerely,

Anthony Dedousis

Director of Policy and Research

Abundant Housing LA

10/19/2020
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9. (20-1038)  Recommendation to direct City 

Attorney to prepare an ordinance to address 

tenant harassment within the City of Long 

Beach; and, direct City Attorney to bring this 

back to the City Council for consideration at 

its next scheduled meeting, or as soon 

thereafter as reasonably possible.

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com This item is of interest to me. 10/20/2020

9. (20-1038)  Recommendation to direct City 

Attorney to prepare an ordinance to address 

tenant harassment within the City of Long 

Beach; and, direct City Attorney to bring this 

back to the City Council for consideration at 

its next scheduled meeting, or as soon 

thereafter as reasonably possible.

Olivia Gleason ogleason7347@scrippscolle

ge.edu

My name is Olivia, resident of the 3rd district of 

Long Beach. I am strongly in favor of preparing an 

ordinance that addresses tenant harassment as this 

is a large issue in Long Beach especially with job 

loss as a result of the pandemic. The Long Beach 

government must take a stance and issue some 

regulatory power over landlords to prevent them 

from harming their tenants. I have heard instances 

of death threats that tenants with families have had 

to deal with from landlords and this is unacceptable. 

I really hope that in addition to the passage of this 

agenda item that tenants and those tenants that 

have been experiencing issues with their landlords 

(especially tenants of color, low-income,etc that 

may be experiencing increased harassment from 

landlords) get a say in the what this ordinance looks 

like so that we can ensure that the ordinance truly 

supports them, rather than just being a non 

substantive, check the box on this issue type 

agenda item. Please protect tenants.Thank you!

10/20/2020

102020eCommentsReport-R.xlsx Page 3 of 10 Printed: 10/20/20  4:30 P.M.     



eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of OCTOBER 20, 2020

Item Name E-mail Street City State Zip Comment Received

9. (20-1038)  Recommendation to direct City 

Attorney to prepare an ordinance to address 

tenant harassment within the City of Long 

Beach; and, direct City Attorney to bring this 

back to the City Council for consideration at 

its next scheduled meeting, or as soon 

thereafter as reasonably possible.

Kayleigh Levitt kayleighlevitt@gmail.com It is urgent the city takes action and protects 

tenants. As a resident of District 2, I would be proud 

of the city for taking action against landlord 

harassment. Tenants are living in fear doing 

everything in their power to stay housed, while 

landlords are not following the law for basic due 

process for evictions or building safety. The city 

needs to take action and pass this agenda item.

10/20/2020

12. (20-1040)  Recommendation to receive 

and file a report on the DeForest Park Vision 

Plan; and, accept Statutory Exemption SE-

20-082.  (District 9)

Alexander Jung alex@cityfabrick.org Hello my name is Alex and I represent City Fabrick, 

a nonprofit design studio located in Long Beach. 

We had the honor of providing capacity to the 

Uptown Vision Plan team through community 

engagement, design, and planning .

We are in full support of this vision plan and want to 

emphasize how much the plan and process for 

developing it was a community-led and data-driven 

process. As a nonprofit dedicated to serving 

communities in need, we have been working in 

North Long Beach for several years now on several 

parks and open space-related projects as we find 

that the area has 0.9 acres of open space per 1,000 

residents, which is in stark contrast to the average 

5.6 acres of open space per thousand Long Beach 

residents across the city. We hope that the City 

Council and the City of Long Beach will favorably 

choose to invest in DeForest Park, and we hope to 

continue working with the community to realize their 

vision.

10/19/2020
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12. (20-1040)  Recommendation to receive 

and file a report on the DeForest Park Vision 

Plan; and, accept Statutory Exemption SE-

20-082.  (District 9)

Kedrin Hopkins khopkins009@gmail.com As a resident and participant in the vision plan 

workshops, I fully support the Deforest Park Vision 

plan.

10/19/2020

12. (20-1040)  Recommendation to receive 

and file a report on the DeForest Park Vision 

Plan; and, accept Statutory Exemption SE-

20-082.  (District 9)

Dan Knapp dknapp@cclb-corps.org The Conservation Corps of Long Beach (CCLB) 

was honored to help assist in the development of 

the DeForest Park Vision Plan.  Working with City 

Parks, Recreation, and Marine Staff along with City 

Council Staff and our community partners City 

Fabrick and Camp Fire has been an extremely 

rewarding experience for CCLB staff and 

corpsmembers (many from the surrounding 

community).  We look forward of working with the 

City of Long Beach, the DeForest Neighborhood 

Association, Camp Fire, and City Fabrick in the 

implementation of the Vision Plan!

10/19/2020
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12. (20-1040)  Recommendation to receive 

and file a report on the DeForest Park Vision 

Plan; and, accept Statutory Exemption SE-

20-082.  (District 9)

Georgia Stewart gstewart@campfirelb.org The development of the DeForest Park Vision Plan 

has been a gratifying opportunity to participate in a 

multi-pronged community engagement process that 

creates a framework responsive to North Long 

Beach neighborhoods and recognizes the need for 

robust public-private partnerships in furthering this 

framework. Camp Fire is proud to be part of this, 

and to be back in North Long Beach, our first 

"home" in the 1920s and one lost to us in the 

development of the 91 Freeway.  Georgia Stewart, 

Executive Director, Camp Fire

10/17/2020

13. (20-1041)  Recommendation to authorize 

City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary to issue and 

administer a new Right-of-Entry Permit to 

Conservation Corps of Long Beach, a 

nonprofit 501c3, for the construction for an 

Environmental Stewardship Center, for a 

period of two years, from September 1, 2020 

through August 30, 2022, with the option to 

renew for one year; and, the approval of an 

Environmental Stewardship Center for public 

recreation at DeForest Park, which meets a 

recreational need within the City.  (District 9)

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com Strong support. Thanks to staff for working this up. 10/20/2020
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13. (20-1041)  Recommendation to authorize 

City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary to issue and 

administer a new Right-of-Entry Permit to 

Conservation Corps of Long Beach, a 

nonprofit 501c3, for the construction for an 

Environmental Stewardship Center, for a 

period of two years, from September 1, 2020 

through August 30, 2022, with the option to 

renew for one year; and, the approval of an 

Environmental Stewardship Center for public 

recreation at DeForest Park, which meets a 

recreational need within the City.  (District 9)

Kedrin Hopkins khopkins009@gmail.com As a resident and employee of CCLB, I fully support 

the construction of the Environmental Stewardship 

Center.  The daily presence of CCLB at the park 

would greatly improve the safety and upkeep of the 

park. 

10/19/2020
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13. (20-1041)  Recommendation to authorize 

City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary to issue and 

administer a new Right-of-Entry Permit to 

Conservation Corps of Long Beach, a 

nonprofit 501c3, for the construction for an 

Environmental Stewardship Center, for a 

period of two years, from September 1, 2020 

through August 30, 2022, with the option to 

renew for one year; and, the approval of an 

Environmental Stewardship Center for public 

recreation at DeForest Park, which meets a 

recreational need within the City.  (District 9)

Dan Knapp dknapp@cclb-corps.org By operating a Conservation Corps of Long Beach 

(CCLB) satellite facility adjacent to the LA River, 

local CCLB participants will be able to serve their 

community & region while at the same time help 

PRM care for park & public facilities. Not only will 

the park & wetlands benefit from the CCLB's "on 

site"• presence, but young people from the 

neighboring communities will be able to serve their 

community as environmental stewards & 

caretakers. Utilizing existing & future contract & 

grant funding CCLB will provide prioritized services 

throughout the region as well as act as an on-site 

facilities support crew.  CCLB has secured State 

funding for the development of the Community 

Environmental Center as well as funding to support 

City efforts for on-going operations & maintenance 

of DeForest Park & Lower LA River greespace & 

parkland. CCLB has been an essential partner for 

over 30 years & we look to serve the City, residents, 

& especially young people of Long Beach for 

another 30 years.

10/19/2020
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13. (20-1041)  Recommendation to authorize 

City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary to issue and 

administer a new Right-of-Entry Permit to 

Conservation Corps of Long Beach, a 

nonprofit 501c3, for the construction for an 

Environmental Stewardship Center, for a 

period of two years, from September 1, 2020 

through August 30, 2022, with the option to 

renew for one year; and, the approval of an 

Environmental Stewardship Center for public 

recreation at DeForest Park, which meets a 

recreational need within the City.  (District 9)

Georgia Stewart gstewart@campfirelb.org Camp Fire endorses unreservedly this application 

for a Conservation Corps of Long Beach Right-of-

Entry permit at DeForest. Camp Fire welcomes the 

proposed new Center as a very positive addition to 

bringing new energy to this Park as the Corps' 

members join Camp Fire in bringing a professional 

daily presence to operations in the Park.  Georgia 

Stewart, Executive Director, Camp Fire

10/17/2020

14. (20-1042)  Recommendation to authorize 

City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary for a new Right-of-

Entry Permit to Camp Fire Angeles, a 

nonprofit 501c3, for the construction of 

Discovery Trails at DeForest Park, for a 

period of two years from September 1, 2020 

through August 30, 2022, with the option to 

renew for one year; and, the approval of the 

Discovery Trails for public recreation, which 

meets a recreational need within the City.  

(District 9)

Dan Knapp dknapp@cclb-corps.org The Conservation Corps of Long Beach 

wholeheartedly supports Camp Fire Angeles' 

Discovery Trails project at DeForest Park. The 

DeForest Discovery Trails project will enhance the 

park experience for visitors while also providing 

Camp Fire an opportunity to re-establish its North 

Long Beach roots with programs to serve local 

children, youth, and families. 

10/19/2020
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14. (20-1042)  Recommendation to authorize 

City Manager, or designee, to execute all 

documents necessary for a new Right-of-

Entry Permit to Camp Fire Angeles, a 

nonprofit 501c3, for the construction of 

Discovery Trails at DeForest Park, for a 

period of two years from September 1, 2020 

through August 30, 2022, with the option to 

renew for one year; and, the approval of the 

Discovery Trails for public recreation, which 

meets a recreational need within the City.  

(District 9)

Georgia Stewart gstewart@campfirelb.org The DeForest Discovery Trails project represents a 

long-term commitment by Camp Fire to re-establish 

its North Long Beach roots with programs for 

children, youth, and families that emerge from time 

in the outdoors, engaging in powerful youth 

experiences in diverse and equitable environments 

that are inclusive of all young people and their 

families. The Discovery Trails project, funded by the 

Port of Long Beach, will provide these opportunities 

to explore, contribute, work and play together in a 

natural environment that belongs to all. We want to 

thank the City of Long Beach for making this 

opportunity possible.  Georgia Stewart, Executive 

Director, Camp Fire

10/17/2020

16. (20-1046)  Recommendation to direct 

City Manager and City Attorney to provide a 

report to the City Council on the role of the 

Council as a legislative body in the 

implementation and interpretation of the 

State of California's health orders in 

response to COVID-19.

Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com This is a very important discussion. I look forward to 

the staff presentation.

10/20/2020

16. (20-1046)  Recommendation to direct 

City Manager and City Attorney to provide a 

report to the City Council on the role of the 

Council as a legislative body in the 

implementation and interpretation of the 

State of California's health orders in 

response to COVID-19.

Lesley Mitchell lesleyprescott@gmail.com The city of Long Beach is failing our children. We 

need to reopen schools NOW.

10/19/2020

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Dave Shukla dave.shukla@gmail.com https://www.latimes.com/environment/story/2020-10-

06/california-rolling-blackouts-climate-change-poor-

planning

https://legal-planet.org/2020/04/29/roadmap-for-

california-to-phase-out-oil-gas-production/ 

https://fuelingthefire.org/

10/20/2020

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Lesley Mitchell lesleyprescott@gmail.com When will there be a discussion on reopening Long 

Beach schools?

10/19/2020
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